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Diversity Statement
The Village’s commitment to diversity extends beyond our words.

Diversity fuels our mission.

We believe that we are stronger and better when we actively include 
diverse people and thought to guide our practices and engagement 
with others. Through our diversity we learn fundamental truths, discover 
opportunities to create a more inclusive society, and enact real change.

Dear friends,

Resilience—it’s the one word that sums up the last year at The Village. 

Many times, resilience is seen as a badge of honor, but we know that when 
trauma is involved, resilience can be about more than just bouncing back. 

The pandemic exacerbated the challenges so many of our clients were already 
facing. Physical and mental health were put to the test. Financial strain and 
uncertainty often made things worse. And yet, every day, we witnessed our 
clients display incredible acts of courage and resilience. 

As you flip through the pages of this annual report, we invite you to use your 
phone to actually hear some of their stories. You’ll see how The Village helped 
clients overcome significant challenges, such as being evicted, suffering from 
depression and coping with addiction. Each one of them practiced resilience, 
with The Village right by their side when they needed us most.

We believe resilience is something anyone can learn and develop, with the right 
support. That’s key to our mission—and we can’t do it without you. Our friends, 
donors, volunteers and partners made it possible in fiscal year 2021 for us to 
expand our services, strengthen programs and double-down on support for our 
frontline staff. 

Longtime partners, like the Hartford Foundation for Public Giving and United 
Way, never wavered. The State of Connecticut and the federal government kept 
their commitments and, in some cases, even expanded them. Local corporations, 
family foundations and individual donors increased their giving.  

The Dalai Lama once said, “It is under the greatest adversity that there exists 
the greatest potential for doing good, both for oneself and for others.” That’s 
what resilience is all about. You get it. During these very challenging times your 
generosity fuels our mission and fosters resilience in the thousands of children 
and families we serve. 

Galo A. Rodriguez, MPH 
President and CEO

John Turgeon, CPA, HCS 
Board Chair

Scan to hear from  
Galo Rodriguez.
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Scan the QR codes throughout this 
report or visit thevillage.org/AR to 
watch short videos of Village clients, 
donors, volunteers and staff.



This past year, The Village partnered with 
Hartford Public Schools and Travelers  
to address chronic absenteeism at  
Burr, McDonough, Martin Luther King,  
Jr. (MLK) and Milner schools. The 
initiative, which reached eighth-grade 
students, used a multi-tiered approach to 
improve attendance and engagement in 
the classroom.

Attendance 
Initiative

Pictured: Dontay Hall, Hartford Public Schools student, 
and Dawn Chandler, Hartford Public Schools Behavior 
Tech and Attendance Initiative Liaison.

A student at MLK, Dontay Hall was one 
of more than 24% of Hartford students 
considered chronically absent during the 
last school year. Unmotivated and wanting 
to stay home instead of attending class, 
this initiative encouraged him to embrace 
a new approach to school, resulting in 
huge improvements for his future.

Meet Dontay.

Scan for Dontay’s story.
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Our new telehealth services, along with our 
partnerships across Greater Hartford, allowed 
us to significantly expand our geographic reach, 
ensuring adults across the state received help, 
even from the comfort of their own homes.

Adult Outpatient 
Services Expansion

Having already been diagnosed with cancer and 
grieving the loss of her mother, the COVID-19 
pandemic added even more mental, physical and 
financial stress to Liza Huertas’ life. Struggling with 
postpartum depression and to pay her bills, Liza 
was referred to The Village and quickly got the 
support she needed.

Meet Liza.

Scan for Liza’s story.

Pictured: Liza Huertas, Village client.

Resources like The Village 
help out a lot, especially 
for single moms like me.
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Recognized as a Certified Community Behavioral 
Health Clinic (CCBHC), The Village launched an 
outreach initiative this year to veterans and seniors 
to provide specialized care for the unique challenges 
they face. CCBHCs ensure access to integrated, 
evidence-based addiction and mental health services, 
including 24/7 crisis response and Medication 
Assisted Therapy (MAT).

Certified Community  
Behavioral Health Clinic

Struggling from the effects of the 
Vietnam War on his mental health, 
Billy connected to The Village for 
help. With newly regulated medicine 
and support through counseling and 
resources as part of The Village’s 
programs for veterans, Billy has 
been able to enjoy his life again.

Meet Billy.

Scan for Billy’s story.
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The Village’s Financial Opportunity Center, which offers 
financial coaching, career coaching and Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance (VITA), provided crucial help to thousands of people 
this past year, despite challenges from the COVID-19 pandemic. 
5,248 tax returns were prepared by VITA volunteers, returning 
more than $12 million in refunds and credits. Virtual tax returns 
soared by 231%, resulting in a 400% increase in refunds and 
credits from virtual returns over the previous year.

Financial 
Opportunity Center

If I can get up, a single mother 
who came from nothing,  
you can do it, too.

Davine desperately needed help with 
her credit and finances after leaving 
a traumatic relationship. Once she 
connected with The Village, she was 
able to build her finances, receive 
counseling and start a business.

Meet Davine.

Scan for Davine’s story.
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To have that support 
meant everything to me.
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Thanks to a generous investment from  
The Hartford this past year, The Village was 
able to provide significant support for residents 
of Hartford’s Asylum Hill neighborhood, home 
to its Spring Street Family Center. The Center 
provides basic needs services, parenting 
support, adult education, GED classes and is 
where The Village’s Early Childhood Learning 
Center preschool operates.

Emergency  
Assistance Fund

After losing her job, Krystal needed assistance with 
her rent while she took care of her daughters and 
brother who is intellectually disabled. The Village 
was able to help, while also providing critical 
mental health support for her and her family. 
Today, Krystal is able to face life’s challenges a 
little easier knowing The Village is there to help.

Meet Krystal.

Scan for Krystal’s story.

Pictured: Beth Costello, Village Board Member, Executive Vice President 
& CFO, The Hartford Financial Services Group, Inc.; Krystal Spence and 
daughter, Village clients.

Pictured: Patterson Crocker, Jr., 
Village Fatherhood Engagement 
Supervisor, at an event to help 
provide basic needs essentials  
for Village families.

Pictured: Justin Kolosky, Village Data 
Support & Supplemental Needs Coordinator, 
at The Village’s Family Center food pantry.
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While traditional services treat medical and behavioral 
issues as separate and different, integrated care treats 
the whole person with a single, unified treatment plan. 
It connects primary medical care and behavioral health 
services to provide the best, most comprehensive  
support available. 

During the past year, The Village’s Integrated Care 
program collaborated with 14 pediatrics practices 
throughout Connecticut to provide high-quality in-person 
and telehealth behavioral health services to more than 
500 clients referred by those practices. The Village’s 
integrated services program partnered with pediatricians 
to serve clients’ needs seamlessly. 

Integrated Care

Scan to hear from our Integrated Care team.

Pictured: Christine Chew, PhD, Village Psychology Internship Training 
Director; Chinyere Okoronkwo, MD, Connecticut Children’s Specialty Group; 

Amy Adolfo Signore, PhD, MPH, Village Pediatric Psychologist.

Even though there was a lot of stress 
on the kids, we were able to provide 
for them right away...we found a way 
to service a lot more kids.
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Hartford Public 
Library Trauma-
Informed Practice
Since 2018, The Village has partnered with the Hartford 
Public Library (HPL) to support its implementation of 
trauma-informed practice across the city-wide library 
system. Through leadership and staff training, employee 
surveys and focus groups, a refresh of policies and 
procedures and, most recently, the development of a 
trauma-informed handbook, HPL has embedded this 
practice across its organization to better serve the youth 
who come through its doors.

Nygel and many other HPL staff have worked diligently 
to infuse trauma-informed practice into their work with 
The Village’s partnership. Thanks to the safe space that 
has been created at HPL, youth and young adults like 
Madyson have mentors with whom they can confide.

Meet Madyson and Nygel.

Scan for Nygel and Madyson’s story.

Pictured: Nygel Wight, Program Production & Engagement Coordinator, 
Hartford Public Library; Lizandra Matias, Branch Manager, Dwight Branch, 

Hartford Public Library; Madyson Frame, photographer/local artist; Leticia Cotto, 
Customer Experience Officer, Hartford Public Library.
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The Village, through the Vernon ROCKS Coalition, 
partnered with the Town of Manchester last year to help 
address teen substance use. A youth and adult advisory 
board was formed to engage community leaders and 
learn about teen substance use and risk factors. The 
collaboration, called Manchester Vernon Prevention 
Partnership (MVPP), is amplifying The Village’s substance 
use prevention efforts and creating stronger communities 
by increasing protective factors and reducing risks for 
youth. During the COVID-19 pandemic, MVPP launched its 
efforts by sharing prevention messaging through targeted 
social media campaigns and offering life skills workshops 
to high-school students.

Vernon ROCKS

Student and Vernon ROCKS’ Real Talk youth 
group leader Saher Ashraf is working hard to 
help her peers build resilience by offering tools, 
resources and guidance around substance  
use prevention and intervention. 

Meet Saher.

Scan for Saher’s story.

Pictured: Saher Ashraf, Vernon ROCKS 
Coalition, Real Talk member.
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Client Satisfaction
Client feedback and input is key to our ability to 
continue to provide quality, effective services. While 
we’re always looking for ways to improve, we are 
pleased with the results of this year’s surveys.

Below is a sampling of client feedback from our more 
than 40 program offerings at The Village.

Program/Service Overall
Satisfaction

Access to
Services

Cultural
Competency

Engaged in
Treatment
Planning

Improved
Social

Support

Child First 100% 100% 100% 80% 100%

Community Support for Families 100% 100% 100% 100% NA

Extended Day Treatment 94% 98% 98% 92% 94%

Intensive In-Home Child and Adolescent
Psychiatric Services (IICAPS) 97% 97% 99% 99% 99%

Enhanced Care Clinic 97% 95% 100% 97% 99%

Reunification and Therapeutic Family Time 98% 100% 100% 100% 100%

Community Schools/After-School Programming 83% 100% 100% 100% NA

Overall 97% 98% 99% 98% 98%

Even during these hard 
times, [The Village] looks 
for ways to keep in contact 
with students and families.
- Village client
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Outcomes
Our impact can be found in the thousands of children, adults and families who have overcome 
enormous challenges to achieve real and meaningful change in their lives with help from the treatment, 
services and advocacy of The Village.

Our wraparound approach includes individual and family counseling, group home, residential and outpatient 
treatment, school-based support programs and in-home family strengthening. Our goal each day is to do 
whatever it takes to improve the health, well-being and success of children, adults and families.

18,854
total clients served

Female

Male

Ethnicity AgeGender
56%

44% 48%
Latino

American/

27%
African

Black

20%
White

5%
Other

Clients Volunteer Income Tax
Assistance (VITA) clients

Stronger Families,  
Stronger Futures (SF2) clients

56%
10,609

28%
5,248

16%
2,997

22%
25-39

22%
12-17

18%
6-11

17%
40 ≥

11%
< 6

10%
18-24

(The above demographic statistics do not include VITA or SF2 clients.)
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(outpatient services, early childhood and  
youth support, addiction and recovery support, 
foster care and additional support services)

clients at The Village’s Spring Street 
Family Center benefited from the 

Holiday Giving Tree Program.

559

of veterans and seniors reported 
decreased depression from when they 
entered The Village’s CCBHC program 

to when they graduated.

70%

of children at The Village’s Eagle 
House Psychiatric Residential 

Treatment Facility discharged to 
a less restrictive environment.

97% 

clients were referred to  
The Village’s Integrated Care 

program from 14 pediatrics 
practices throughout CT. 

500 
children, teens and adults 

received services in  
The Village’s outpatient 

behavorial health programs.

4,393

tax returns were prepared for 
Village clients by Volunteer Income 
Tax Assistance (VITA) volunteers.

5,248
in refunds and credits were 
made as a result of VITA tax 

returns, with a 231% increase in 
virtual tax returns.

$12M 

of Village foster care children 
remained in one foster home in 

the past 12 months.

100% 
of Extended Day Treatment (EDT) 
children felt that Village staff were 

sensitive to their cultural backgrounds.

99% 



Financial Report
The Village manages its resources with sound business practices that will ensure the sustainability of the agency 
for many years to come. Our funding is a mix of state and federal grants, program fees and contracts, corporate 
and foundation grants, individual donations and United Way funding. A healthy endowment also helps to ensure 
resources are available for innovations, new program investments and capital improvements.

We are committed to keeping administrative expenses low to maximize resources that directly benefit our clients. 
The Village Board and executive leadership take their fiscal responsibilities seriously, ensuring our programs are 
not only effective but also efficient.

Program 
Funding
$41,532

36.9%

35.3%

10.8%

7.8%

7.4%

1.8%

($ in thousands)

Expenses

$15,325

$14,648

$4,469

$3,245

$3,079

$766

$41,331
($ in thousands)

30.1%

24.4%

24.3%

11.2%

8.8%

1.1%

$12,461

$10,075

$10,059

$4,642

$3,625

$469

Community Services

Residential Services and  
Extended Day Treatment Programs

Outpatient Behavioral  
Health Services

General & Administrative

Permanency  
(Foster Care and Adoption) 

Fundraising

Grants — State Funds

Program Fees and Contracts

Grants — Federal Funds

Other Grants and Contributions

Authorized Endowment Contribution

United Way
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While our annual Girl Within Luncheon was forced to go 
virtual due to the pandemic, the event still drew hundreds of 
guests who helped meet our goal to support The Village’s 
life-changing programs for historically underserved young 
women and girls in the Greater Hartford area.

Girl Within Luncheon

Racquel Santana was nominated for the 2020 
Girl Within Woman of the Year for her outstanding 
commitment to supporting women and girls. She 
is a dedicated mentor and community advocate. 
Racquel volunteers to provide young women and 
girls access to STEM programs and to  
address racial disparities in health and  
education within the Hartford region.

Meet Racquel.

Scan for Racquel’s story.

I identify with these girls. 
I’m an immigrant and lived 
in the inner city. When I 
look at them I see myself.

Pictured: Racquel Santana, 2020 Girl Within Woman of 
the Year and Travelers Vice President of Corporate & 
Shared Systems in Technology & Operations.
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I knew I wanted to be a 
good father. This was the 
opportunity to get it right.

Foursomes for 
Fatherhood

Devon was invited to engage with The Village 
and reconnect with his children after being 
incarcerated for eight years. Now that he’s 
been involved with The Village’s Fatherhood 
Engagement Services, he and his children are 
seeing the benefits, and Devon has regained 
his confidence.

Meet Devon.

Scan for Devon’s story.

Pictured: Brian P. Reilly, Village Board Member and Foursomes for 
Fatherhood Chair, Chief Auditor and Sr. Vice President, Travelers; 
Devon Kempson, Village client.

The 10th Annual Foursomes for Fatherhood Golf 
Tournament took place at the TPC River Highlands 
in Cromwell on June 14. More than 100 golfers 
came out to enjoy a great day of golf and helped 
raise over $90,000 to support The Village’s 
Fatherhood Engagement Services—an important 
program that works to help strengthen father-child 
bonds and helps fathers learn skills to grow their 
parenting relationships.

Pictured: Steve Wills, Don Lombardo, Brian Reilly and Carl Carbone.

Pictured: Curt Cameron, David Kozak, 
Ron Angelo and Adam Salina.

Pictured: Eric Bradley, John Arcari, 
Jeff Borkowski and Jack Wilkins.

Pictured: Mike Mahonski, Thomas 
Daugherty and Dan Mahonski.

Pictured: John Turgeon, Guy Sturgis,  
Bob Sturgis and Joe Spagnoletti.

Pictured: Edward Carr, James Smith, Thomas Byrne and Mike Byrne.
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Leadership Giving

We extend our gratitude to all of our partners, donors, volunteers and others who support our work. In this 
year of disruption and change, it is especially meaningful that so many of our supporters have stood by our 
side as we responded to the challenge to maintain services—and build new ones! THANK YOU to each 
of you for enabling us to continue helping children, adults and families as they make real and meaningful 
change in their lives. Your support means more than can be measured.

Federal, State and Municipal Agencies

(July 1, 2020 —June 30, 2021)

Advanced Behavioral Health
Capitol Region Education Council
City of Hartford
State of Connecticut Judicial Branch, 

Court Support Services Division
State of Connecticut Judicial Branch, 

Court Support Services Division - Office 
of Victim Advocate

State of Connecticut, Department of 
Children and Families

State of Connecticut, Department of 
Education

State of Connecticut, Department of 
Mental Health and Addiction Services

State of Connecticut, Department of 
Social Services

State of Connecticut, Office of Early 
Childhood

Town of Ellington
Town of Glastonbury

Town of Vernon
UCONN Health
US Department of Health and Human 

Services, Office of Minority Health
US Department of Health and 

Human Services, Substance 
Abuse and Mental Health Services 
Administration

US Department of the Treasury, 
Internal Revenue Service

23 	 Virginia Thrall Society $100,000+ 

23 	 Augusta Williams/Gray Lodge Society $50,000+

23 	 Alison Gill Lodge Society $25,000+

23 	 President’s Society $10,000+

24 	 Brainard‑Goodwin Society $5,000+

24 	 Hartford Trolley Barn $2,500+

25 	 Trumbull-Robinson Society $1,000+

27 	 Hillyer-Jewell Society $500+

28	 Cooley-Williams Society $250+

32 	 Patrons through $249

37 	 Gifts in Kind

38 	 Endowment Gifts

38 	 The Village Legacy Society
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ORGANIZATIONS

The Hartford
Hartford Foundation for Public Giving  
The Simsbury Auxiliary of The Village
Robert & Judith Sturgis Family  

Foundation 
Travelers 
United Way of Central and  

Northeastern Connecticut

ORGANIZATIONS

Estate of Flora Arnoldi
The Glastonbury Auxiliary of The Village
The Suffield Auxiliary of the Village
The West Hartford Auxiliary of The Village

ORGANIZATIONS

Birmingham (Allerton) Family Foundation 
Fund 

Estate of Sara Cree Norris
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
The Fund for Greater Hartford
Werth Family Foundation

INDIVIDUALS

Mr. Richard Bundy
Ms. Linda Carlson Hart

Pictured: Kim Duffany (right), CoverSafe,  
donated duffel bags and skateboards to help 
Village foster children and children in our after-
school programs store their necessities in style 
and have a fun way to exercise and play. Also 
pictured: Melissa Aiello, Village EDT Supervisor 
(left) and Sarah Adanti, Village Senior Director  
of Development.

Augusta Williams/Gray  
Lodge Society
$50,000+

Virginia Thrall Society
$100,000+

Alison Gill Lodge Society
$25,000+

ORGANIZATIONS

Asylum Hill Congregational Church
Beatrice Fox Auerbach Foundation Fund at 

The Hartford Foundation for Public Giving
Cigna Health and Life Insurance Company
Ellis A. Gimbel Trust
Ensworth Charitable Foundation
ESPN, Inc.
J. Walton Bissell Foundation, Inc.
Kellie Burke Interiors
MacLean Family Fund at the Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Morgan Stanley Global Impact Funding 

Trust, Inc.
Penwood Real Estate Investment 

Management, LLC

President’s Society
$10,000+

Southern Connecticut Gas
The Warrington Foundation
Webster Bank, N.A.
Workers’ Compensation Trust

INDIVIDUALS

Mr. Colin & Mrs. Jeanmarie Cooper
Mr. Gregory & Mrs. Beverly Deavens
Mr. Loren Godfrey
Mr. Jeffrey & Mrs. Nancy Hoffman
Mr. John Hurley
Ms. Judith Kissane
Mr. Charles Klippel
Mr. Peter & Mrs. Rosemary Lombardo
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ORGANIZATIONS

All Waste, Inc.
Anthem, Inc.
Arbella Insurance Foundation
Bill’s Auto Parts, Inc.
Eastern Connecticut State University
Elizabeth Carse Foundation, Bank of 

America, N.A., Trustee
Emanuel Lutheran Church
Fairview Capital
FieldActivate
Stanley D. & Hinda N. Fisher Fund at  

The Hartford Foundation for Public Giving
Goodwin Being Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
KeyBank Foundation
KPMG, LLP
McLelland Family Foundation  
Morris Group, Inc.
Prudential Financial, Inc.
Salisbury Bank and Trust Company
Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving
Silicon Valley Community Foundation
SIMONIZ USA
Smith Brothers Insurance, LLC
Swindells Charitable Foundation, Bank of 

America, N.A., Trustee
The Stocker Foundation

INDIVIDUALS

Mr. David & Mrs. Kerry Bailey
Mr. Samuel Jr. & Mrs. Janet Bailey
Mrs. Ruth E. Clark
Ms. Beth A. Costello
Mr. Thomas M. Daugherty
Mr. William D. Field
Mr. Lewis Lassow
Mr. Barry N. Lastra
Mr. William & Mrs. Deana Leikin
Dr. Elsa M. Núñez
Dr. Rocco III & Mrs. Joanne Orlando

ORGANIZATIONS

Anonymous 46 Fund at The Hartford 
Foundation for Public Giving

Ahearn Family Foundation
The Sandra & Arnold Chase Family 

Foundation
The David L. Coffin, Jr. Memorial Fund at 

The Hartford Foundation for Public Giving
Chubb Charitable Foundation
CohnReznick, LLP
Deloitte & Touche, LLP
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
Ellen Jeanne Goldfarb Memorial  

Charitable Trust
Gowrie Group
Hartford Federal Credit Union
Lastra-Coolbrith Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Liberty Bank
Mintz & Hoke, Inc.
NewAlliance Foundation, Inc.
North Carolina Community Foundation
People’s United Community Foundation
Petit Family Foundation
PwC
Raytheon

Robinson + Cole 
Rossmore Private Capital, LLC
Saint Francis Hospital and Medical Center
SBM Charitable Foundation, Inc.
The Connecticut Water Co.
The Exchange Club of Madison Project Aims
Thomas Hooker Brewing Company, LLC
Tokio Marine HCC
Zurich North America

INDIVIDUALS

Mr. James Antunes
Ms. Amy Brennan
Mr. Peter & Mrs. Sally Burgess
Mr. Richard Dalene
Mr. Dan & Mrs. Joanne Eudy
Mr. Dan Frey & Ms. Diana Grant
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin W. Grenham
Mr. Thomas Harris
Mr. Blake Hatch
Mr. David & Mrs. Janice F. Klein
Mr. Zachary & Mrs. Kathleen Malet
Dr. Galo A. Rodriguez & Ms. Moraima 

Gutierrez
Mr. Joseph Jr. & Mrs. Noreen Selinger
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Barbara Wetzel

Brainard‑Goodwin Society
$5,000+

Hartford Trolley Barn
$2,500+

Pictured: Anne 
Kirkpatrick, Covenant 
to Care for Children, 
donated desks 
made by volunteers 
from Somers 
Congregational United 
Church of Christ to 
help Village clients 
engaged in remote 
at-home learning.
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ORGANIZATIONS

AXA XL
The Ayco Charitable Foundation
BlumShapiro & Co., P.C.
Budd Family Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Butler Company
Jim and Anne Carroll Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Community Renewal Team, Inc.
ConnectiCare, Inc. & Affiliates
The Cotter Law Firm, LLC
Vincent Dowling Family Foundation
Exchange Club of Rockville
ForwardCT
General Electric
Guardian Life Insurance Co.
Harmony Child Care Center
JCJ Architecture
Legal & General America
John R. Lindberg Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Lockton Companies
Max Cares Foundation, Inc.
MetalFinish, LLC
Northrop Grumman
The Taussig Family Foundation
Thomas Byrne Associates
The Toczydlowski Family Fund
Tolland Middle School
Town Fair Tire Foundation, Inc.
Unitarian Society of Hartford
UnitedHealth Group
The Magrieta L. and Sherwood S. Willard 

Fund at The Hartford Foundation for 
Public Giving

INDIVIDUALS

Mr. Andrew G. Baldassarre, C.F.A.
Mr. Stephen Ballard
Mr. Michael Beaty
Ms. Deborah Bradley

Trumbull-Robinson Society 
$1,000+

Mr. Christopher & Mrs. Meg Brodeur
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Byrne III
Mr. Curt A. Cameron
Ms. Wendy Carberg
Ms. Elizabeth York & Mr. Gary L. Carter
Ms. Carrie Casciani
Ms. Susan Cassidy
Mr. Edward Chanda
Mrs. Barbara Coffin
Ms. Judyth Coughlin
Mr. Edward & Mrs. Jean Cowles
Mr. Ed Jr. & Mrs. Anne Danek
Mr. Alden E. Davis & Dr. Annette E. Rogers
Mr. Daniel & Mrs. Karoline Dechamps
Ms. Margaret Douglas, CPA
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent J. Dowling, Jr.
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Tracy Eccles
Mrs. Katherine Fisher
Mr. Lawrence & Mrs. Constance Gavrich
Mr. Stephen Goldman, Esq.
Mr. Hector Glynn
Ms. Leah Hartman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Hester, Esq.
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Hoffman
Kendall Hupper
Ms. Cathy N. Iacovazzi
Ms. Kathleen Kane-Francalangia
Mr. Richard M. Kaplan, Esq. 
Mr. Patrick & Mrs. Patricia Kinney
Gov. Ned & Mrs. Ann Lamont
Yenyu Lin
Mr. Robert Lincoln
Dr. Thomas Lipscomb
Ms. Susan M. Mackiewicz
Mr. Adam Marble
Ms. Patricia Marealle
Ms. Carol B. Martin
Kelechi Ndu
Ms. Vaughan Finn & Mr. Stephen Nightingale
Mr. Selim Noujaim
Ms. Stephanie Bowers &  

Mr. Kourosh Parham
Mr. Jeffrey & Mrs. Lindsay Paul

Emery Pendleton
Ms. Carol Percoski
Mrs. Janet M. Peyton
Mr. Simon R. Plummer
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Anne Reilly
Ms. Linda Roderick
Ms. Susan Smith Rubin
Ms. Racquel Santana
Mrs. Erika M. Smith
Mr. John & Mrs. Barbara Taussig
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Toczydlowski
Mr. John J. & Mrs. Maryellen Turgeon
Ms. Mavourneen Vigneault
Ms. Theresa Warner
Ms. Lynn Weisel & Mr. John Pray
Mr. Richard Welti
Ms. Keri Willis
Mr. Steve Wills

Pictured: Marcus Willy, Group Sales Manager, 
Enterprise Car Sales (left) and Ed Danek, 
President & CEO, Hartford Federal Credit Union 
(right) presented Derek Slap, Village Vice 
President of Advancement, with a generous 
donation from a special campaign by Enterprise 
Holdings Foundation and Hartford Federal  
Credit Union.
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Pictured: Liza Huertas, Village client and Sandra Caez, Village 
Administrative Assistant.

Holiday Giving Tree
This past holiday season, thanks to the generosity 
of hundreds of donors, The Village raised more than 
$45,000 for clients to purchase holiday gifts, food 
and other necessities for their families. Donors also 
contributed more than $5,000 in basic needs items, 
including coats, hats, diapers and wipes.

Pictured: Livia Brown, Village client.

Pictured: Omayra Vega and Luis Garcia, Village clients; 
Barbie Morales, Village Family Support Worker; Kywon 
Adams, Village Family Support Worker.
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Hillyer-Jewell Society
$500+

ORGANIZATIONS

Barings Real Estate Advisers
Barnes Group Foundation
Chef Laurie, LLC
Foodshare, Inc.
Oz Griebel Fund at The Hartford 

Foundation for Public Giving
Hart Realty Advisers, LLC
Jewish Community Foundation 

of Greater Hartford
Jordan Matthew Porco 

Foundation
Stantec
Union Baptist Church of Hartford
Unitarian Universalist  

Society - East
WFSB Surprise Squad 

INDIVIDUALS

Ms. Mary Abel
Jean Adams
Mr. & Mrs. John Arcari
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Baker
Ms. Megan Beardsworth
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Bermel
Mr. Robert Bogdanoff
Mr. Stephen Bohlman
Ms. Kathleen M. Bromage
Mr. & Mrs. R. T. Brown
Ms. Elizabeth S. Bryden
Mrs. Carlene D. Bush
Dr. & Mrs. Richard W. Cartun
Mrs. Francine E. Christiansen
Ms. Kristen M. Clark
Mr. Henry Collie
Colin Cooper
Craig Cottrell
Mrs. Lori Ann Cottrell
Ms. Catherine M. Daly
Ms. Winsome A. Dariah

Mr. & Mrs. William C. Doran
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Gretchen 

Fountain
Mrs. Susan Freedman
Ms. Stephanie Fulbright
Ms. Sarah J. Gamble
Ms. Nancy Hagstrom
Mrs. Jean H. Holden
Mrs. Timothy Holt
Ms. Kelly Jarvis
Mr. George & Mrs. Diana Jepsen
Mrs. Pamela J. Joyce
Mr. Ted Karp
Mr. William & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Keister
Ms. Emily Kocot
Ms. Yvonne Ledoux
Ms. Diane Lipes

Mr. Brendan Lynch
Ms. Patricia Martino
Ms. Kelly McDaniel
Mr. & Mrs. Myles McNierney
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Meier
Ms. Jennifer Miller
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Mingolelli
Mr. Martin G. Morrissey
Mr. Peter Morrissey
Mr. Charlie Murrin
Mrs. Dorothy D. O’Meara
Ms. Andrea Papazoglou
Ms. Jennifer Paquette
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Parry
Mrs. Deborah F. Peterson
Ms. Vanessa Robb
Mr. Dante Roccasecca
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas K. Russell

Mrs. Peter Russell
Ms. Jennifer Sala
Mr. Edwin V. Sisson
Mr. James Smith
Mrs. Robin B. Stine
Ms. Deborah Strong
Ms. Deborah L. Tedford
Ms. Kathy Thorsell
Ms. Sandra Trudeau
Mr. Tyler & Mrs. Lindsay  

Van Buren
Mr. Victor & Mrs. Martha J. 

Verdina
Mr. David & Mrs. Nancy 

Wadhams
Mr. Chad Williams
Ms. Deborah Wint
Ms. Mary D. Zapp

Pictured: Jessica Starr, Starr Realty Group (second from right), and Starr 
Realty Group employees donated two carloads of basic needs items to 
The Village’s Spring Street Family Center.
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Cooley-Williams Society
$250+

ORGANIZATIONS

AmazonSmile Foundation
Aurora Women & Girls 

Foundation
Avon Simsbury Psychotherapy, 

LLC
Dunkin’ Donuts
East Granby Congregational 

Church
Environmental Group, Inc.
Fechtor Family Foundation Fund 

at The Hartford Foundation 
for Public Giving

Integrated Rehabilitation 
Services

KBE Building
Lexis Nexis Risk
Liberty Mutual
Nassau Financial Group
PMA Companies
Putnam Plaza Super Liquors
Raytheon Technologies 

Research Center
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Walter J. Dyber Fund at The 

Hartford Foundation for Public 
Giving 

INDIVIDUALS

Ms. Susan L. Adamson
Dr. Ronald J. Albert, DMD
Mr. Daniel Andrews
Mrs. Janet Bailey Faude
Mr. Craig Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas O. Barnes
Ms. Sara Bass & Mr. Gale 

Hoffnagle
Ms. Tricia Bennett
Mrs. Eleanor L. Benson

Mr. Lawrence Berger
Mr. Russell Bilodeau
Mr. Gary Brugnetti
Ms. Olivia Caires
Mr. Matthew Candiloro
Mr. Carl V. Carbone
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick C. Castellani
Ms. Judith Chambers
Ms. Jennifer Charron
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen F. Clark
Ms. Angela Coco
Ms. Teresa Colaninno
Mr. Doug Collins
Mr. Matthew Couzens
Mr. Eric D. Daniels & Mrs. 

Patricia Campanella Daniels
Mr. James Davey
Mrs. Kristin S. Dederer
Mrs. Susan B. Dunn
Dr. Paul H. Dworkin
Mrs. Laura Epstein
Ms. Marilyn D. Every
Ms. Tammy Freeberg
Mr. David & Mrs. Fiona Friar
Ms. Carol Gale
Ms. Jeanne Gee
Ms. Anna Gertz
Mrs. Debra J. Gice
Deacon William & Mrs. Eileen 

Gilles
Ms. Cynthia Gottlieb
Dr. & Mrs. John J. Grady-Benson
Mr. David & Mrs. Mary Gridley
Mr. & Mrs. Joel M. Grieco
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Izard
Mr. Brian Jacobs
Mrs. Kathleen A. Jannuzzi
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Kearney
Ms. Peggy Kehoe
Ms. Diane Kochendorfer
Mr. Andrew Kohnke
Mr. David Kozak

Mr. Arthur & Mrs. Zadelle  
Krasow Greenblatt

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kratzer
Mr. Josh Krulewitz
Mrs. Deborah Kvam
Dr. Lawrence Lazor
Ms. Deborah Leclerc
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Madnick
Mr. Peter Maltby
Ms. Francine McKiernan
Dr. Timothy P. McLaughlin, MD
Dr. Steven Moore, PhD
Ms. Susan Mueller
Ms. Nancy Murray
Ms. Donna L. O’Shea, MD, MBA
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Panico
Mr. Ronald W. Perine
Ms. Lucille Pirruccio
Mrs. Susan K. Pomeroy
Ms. Susan L. Redfield
Ms. Kate Reynolds
Mr. & Mrs. John N. Rhine
Mr. Thomas D. Ritter
Ms. Cynthia Roberge
Mr. & Mrs. Alan M. Rothstein
Dr. Juan C. Salazar, MD, MPH, 

FAAP

Dr. Carlos Salguero, MD
Mr. Frank Sataline
Ms. Lois Schneeberger
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Schulze
Ms. Patricia Shea Lovell &  

Mr. Peter Lovell
Ms. Leslie F. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Smith, Jr.
Ms. Sally L. Speer
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Joy Stone
Ms. Donna Taglianetti
Mrs. Sally Taylor
Ms. Elisabeth Thompson &  

Mr. Mark L. Berthiaume
Ms. Beth Ulrich
Mrs. Jeannette H. Urban
Mr. Brian Vadney
Mr. Robert Vaughan
Mr. & Mrs. Wendell Wallach
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Carol 

Waxman
Ms. Ruth Woodford
Ms. Valerie Wozniak
Mr. Edward Wrobel
Mr. Al & Mrs. Barbara Zakarian

Pictured: Staff from Hartford Hospital Department of Medicine, 
Community Health Clinics, Department of Dentistry and Diabetes 
LifeCare donated gift cards for The Village’s Holiday Giving Tree 
Program. Also pictured: Patty Valle, Village Director, Reunification and 
Therapeutic Family Time (right).
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Pictured: Pam Gamboratta, Glastonbury Auxiliary member (right) 
and John Gamboratta at The Village’s Hartford Yard Goats donor 
appreciation event on May 19. 

Pictured: Trish Danielson (left) and Nancy Hess (right), Suffield Auxiliary Members, with 
a bouquet of flowers and note of gratitude from The Village during National Volunteer 
Appreciation Week.

Pictured: Shawnte Passmore, WFSB Reporter (right), presented 
Lynn Webber, Village Clinical Supervisor (left) and Sandy 
Kyriakopoulos, PsyD, Village Associate Vice President, Clinical & 
Community Integration, with a generous donation from the WFSB 
Channel 3 Eyewitness News/Liberty Bank Surprise Squad.
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Village Second 
Chance Shops
In the best of times, what the members of 
the Glastonbury, Simsbury, Suffield and West 
Hartford Auxiliaries do for The Village is 
remarkable. This year, their dedication has been 
truly inspiring. Despite a pandemic-driven multi-
month shutdown of their Second Chance Shops, 
the Auxiliaries stayed engaged, maintained a 
safe retail environment, reopened in fall 2020 
with reduced hours and managed to raise 
$400,000 to help support the tens of thousands 
of families served by The Village.

Scan for the Second Chance Shops’ story.

Pictured: Jill Scully, West Hartford Auxiliary Co-Chair; Susan Mueller, 
Simsbury Auxiliary Pricing Chair; Chris Rago, Suffield Shop Manager;  
Cathy Daly, Glastonbury Auxiliary Vice Chair.

Every bit of profit from  
the Shops goes completely, 
100% to The Village for 
Families & Children.

Pictured: Derek Slap, Village Vice President of Advancement; Jeannette Urban, 
Glastonbury Auxiliary Shop Treasurer; Cathy Daly, Auxiliary Vice Chair; Jo Ann 
Adams, Shop Manager; Sandra Nix, Auxiliary Chair; Galo Rodriguez, Village 
President & CEO.

Pictured: Patty Crawford, Simsbury 
Auxiliary Co-Chair; Galo Rodriguez, 
Village President & CEO; Gail Korten, 
Simsbury Co-Chair.

Pictured: Ellen Peterson, Suffield 
Auxiliary Co-President; Galo 
Rodriguez, Village President & 
CEO; Jayne Hastings, Suffield 
Auxiliary Co-President.

Pictured: West Hartford Auxiliary Members: Lyn Channy, Angela Delaney, 
Michelle Souza, Carol Waxman, Shop Co-Chair; Lorrie Moore-Johnson, 
Kathy Carr, Galo Rodriguez, Village President & CEO, Jannie DesRosiers-
Berman, Jill Scully, Shop Chair, Chris Meding, Kathi Meding and Lina Daoudi.



Patrons
through $249

ORGANIZATIONS

Acuity Public Relations, LLC
AstraZeneca
Barnes Group
Bartholomew Contract Interiors
Employees at Big Y Foods, Inc.
Campbell Soup Company
Charities Aid Foundation of 

America
Eversource Energy  

Foundation, Inc.
Granby Memorial Middle School
Journey of Yoga
Kurien Ouellette, LLC
Macy’s
Mass Mutual of  

Hartford Foundation
ONE HOPE
Pratt & Whitney Power Systems
Rockville Community Alliance
The Federated Garden  

Clubs of CT, Inc.
United Way of Coastal  

Fairfield County, Inc.
United Way of Massachusetts  

Bay and Merrimack Valley
VOYA
Walt Disney World Co.
YHB Charitable Endowment
YWCA of Hartford Region, Inc. 

INDIVIDUALS

Ms. Elizabeth J. Abbe
Ms. Pamela Abbruzzese-Rosa
Ms. Susan Accardi
Mr. Daniel R. Ackerman
Mrs. JoAnn Adams
Ms. Patricia L. Adams
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Sarah Adanti
Rabi Ade
Mrs. Jane Adinolfi
Mr. Richard Agostinho
Ms. Peggy Agron

Mr. Monty Aheart
Ms. Nancy Ainsworth
Mr. James Akin
Mrs. Elaine Akley
Ms. Margaret Alexson
Ms. Ana G. Alfaro
Mr. Aldwin Allen
Ms. Allerton
Nygren Andrea
Mr. Ron Angelo
Sanh Angkhavong
Mr. Mark Anson & Ms. Robyne 

Watkin-Anson
Ms. Dianna M. Aprea
Mr. Peter Arakas &  

Ms. Karen Kellerman
Ms. Gail Armstrong
Mr. Austin Atkinson
Ms. Janet Atwater
Mrs. Angie H. Augustinos
Mrs. Ellen D. Babcock
Ms. Rachel Bader
Mrs. Dee Bailey
Ms. Deborah Baker
Ms. Paulette Baker
Ms. Sandra Kaye Baker
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Baker
Mrs. Joyce A. Banks
Ms. Julia C. Barcelo
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Barker
Ms. Sheri Barnett
Mr. Christian Barry
Ms. Heidi Barter
Mr. Bruce B. Barth & Mrs. Pamela 

Yeomen Barth
Mr. Paul Basso
Ms. Suzanne Batchelor Pinkes
Mrs. Catharine A. Bates
Ms. Mary Batista
Ms. Julie Beach
Ms. Jan Beatty
Mr. Jared Beazley
Ms. Julie Becker
Mr. Zach Becker
Ms. Anna Beckman
Ms. Helen Beckoff

Christine Behnken Glennon
Mr. & Mrs. James Belfiore
Dr. & Mrs. Mark Belsky
Ms. Dianne Bennett
Harley Bennett
Ms. Heather Benotti
Mr. John Bergan
Eyal Berkowitz
Ms. Maribel Bermudez
Mr. Olof Berquist
Ms. Doris Berton
Ms. Susan Bey
Ms. Joanne Blatte
Mrs. Elise O. Boccia
Ms. Marci Bohn
Ms. Chantel Bonetti
Mr. Michael Booth
Mr. Gregory Booty
Mr. Jeff Borkowski
Ms. Judy Borus
Mr. Stan Guzek & Ms. Patricia 

Bowen
Mr. David Boyer, Ph.D.
Mrs. Rachel Bradbury
Ms. Donna Brasley
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Breslau
Mr. Jeffrey A. Brine, Esq.
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Patti Broad
Mr. & Mrs. Chester Brodnicki
Ms. Anne Brookes
Ms. Glenna Brooks
Ms. Emily Brown
Mr. Nathaniel Brown
Ms. Rana Brown
Ms. Stacey Brown
Ms. Urana Brown
Ms. Kimberly Brutnell
Ms. Janet Bucior
Mr. & Mrs. Harold C.  

Buckingham, Jr.
Mr. William Buckman
Mr. Stephen Burgess
Ms. Lucille Burke
Ms. Joanna Burnham
Mr. Theodore Busky &  

Ms. Jeannette Picard

Mr. Paul H. Butler
Ms. Martha Buttenheim
Mr. Michael Byrne
Ms. Lauren Caesar
Ms. Marcy Cain &  

Mr. Robert Kagan
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Calibey
Mr. Donald Colantonio
Ms. Claudia Callender
Ms. Gina Calliva
Mr. Craig Campbell
Mr. Brian Canniff
Mr. Rick Cantele
Ms. Nancy Caperino
Mrs. Maria Caraballo
Mr. & Mrs. Salvatore Carbone
Mrs. Patricia Carey
Ms. Ethel Cari
Mr. Edward J. Carr
Ms. Jennifer Carr
Ms. Diana Carra
Ms. Brenda Carrasquillo
Mr. Michael Carretta
Ms. Laura Carroll
Ms. Jodi Carter
Mr. Bruce Casey
Mrs. Justina S. Cashman
Ms. Lisa Casidy Rollins
Mrs. Ralph P. Castellon
Ms. Julie Castillo
Ms. Janet M. Castricum 
Mr. Jeff Cataldo
Mr. Carl Cavaliere
Ms. Kristin Champagne
Ms. Alison Chandler
Mr. Scott Chaplinski
Ms. Jen Chapman
Mr. Kevin Chapman
Mr. Edward Charamut
Ms. Alicia Charles
Mr. Mike Chase
Mrs. Danielle Choly
Ms. Julia Chuang
Mr. Peter Chudty
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce A. Chudwick
Ms. Martha Church
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Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Ciullo
Mr. Jason Clark
Ms. Karen Clark
Mrs. Leslie C. Clark
Ms. Lynn Clark
Mr. Patrick Clark
Mr. Richard Clark
Mr. Joe Cleaveland
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Clifford
The Honorable & Mrs. Henry Cohn
Mr. Donald Colantonio
The Honorable Eric D. Coleman
Ms. Lisa Coleman
Mr. John Collins Jr.
Mr. Michael Collins
Ms. Jessica Colliton
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Colpitts
Ms. Kristin Comeforo
Ms. Meghan Connelly
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Connelly
Mr. Costas T. Constantine
Ms. Lisa Contacos
Ms. Emily Coon
Ms. Edyta Cooney
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony A. Cooper
Ms. Ashley Cooper
Eli Cooper
Ms. Elizabeth R. Cooper
Ms. Molly Cooper
Mr. & Mrs. Todd E. Cooper
Ms. Laura Corey
Ms. Catherine Corto-Mergins
Mr. Mark Costa
Mr. John Costello
Ms. Jen Cote
Ms. Katie Couto
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Covello, Jr.
Ms. Alexandra Cox
Ms. Juliet Cox
Mr. Thomas A. Cranley
Ms. Patty Crawford
Ms. Arline Croce
Mr. Patterson Crocker
Ms. Victoria Cruse
Mrs. Elba Cruz Schulman*
Ms. Kathy Cuccia

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis L. Cumberbatch
Ms. RoseAnn Cunneen
Ms. Barbara Curran
Ms. Ann Daddario
Ms. Marlene D’Addario
Mr. Kyle Dahn
Ms. Stacy Daley
Ms. Juliana Dalton
Ms. Renee Dansereau
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Dante
Ms. Alicia Davenport
Mr. Sam & Mrs. Shelley Davidson
Mrs. Karen Davis
Ms. Maureen Davis
Mr. Ricky Davis
Ms. Emilie R. De Brigard
Ms. Emma Dean
Ms. Sarah Deehan
Ms. Joyce DeFrancesco
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Deitch
Mr. Doug Demio
Mr. Mathew E. Denecour &  

Ms. Johnanna Viniello
Mr. Joseph DeSantis
Ms. Alta P. Deschaine
Ms. Patricia Devendorf
Mr. James Devoe
Mr. Milan Dhore
Mrs. Pauline M. Dickstein
Ms. Cindi Dietlin
Ms. Kim L. DiPietro
Mr. James DiVirgilio
Mr. Charles Doerrler
Ms. Lisa Doherty
Mr. Joseph Dolhon
Ms. Iris Donate
Ms. Kristen Donato
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Donnelly
Mr. Phillip Doolgar
Mr. Connor Doran
Dr. Ashley G. Dorin
Mr. Christopher Dorsey
Ms. Marianne Downie
Mr. Frederick T. Downs
Mr. Christopher Doyle
Mr. Michael Drzata

Mr. Thomas Drzata
Ms. Amy Rae Dubois
Ms. Shirley S. Dudley
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis D. Duff
Mr. Ryan M. Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Dugan, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Duva
Mr. Owen Eagan
Ms. Julie Eaton
Mr. Peter Ebersol
Ellis Echevarria
Mr. Bruce Edwards
Ms. Mary-Jane Eisen &  

Mr. Robert Yass
Dr. Ellen Eisenberg
Ms. Kristen Ek
Ms. Karrie L. Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Marshall W. Elman
Mr. Herb Emanuelson
Mr. David Enggas
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathon Ensign
Ms. Bernice Epstein
Mr. Michael Esernia
Mr. Antonio Esposito
Ms. Deborah Fabas
Ms. Lynn Fairfield-Sonn
Mr. James Fallon
Sumiko Fantl
Ms. Meaghan Farley
Ms. Nakisha Farquharson
Ms. Patricia Fay
Ms. Amy Febles
Ms. Terry D. Feder &  

Mr. Vince Tully
Mrs. Heather R. Feinsinger
Ms. Margaret Felice
Ms. Kathie Ferguson
Ms. Melissa Ferrucci
Ms. Ann Fichandler
Mrs. Joelle Figueroa
Ms. Carol G. Fine
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Finman
Mrs. Beverly A. Fleming
Mr. Michael Flythe
Ms. Claire Follo
Ms. Jennifer Ford

Ms. Joyce Ford
Ms. Mary Jane Foster
Ms. Lisa Fournier
Ms. Nancy Fracasse
Thierry Francois
Ms. Sheila Frankel
Ms. Elizabeth Frechette
Ms. Nancy Fredericks
Ms. Elizabeth Freedman
Ms. Jeannette Frigon
Terri Frink
Ms. Kari Frobel
Ms. Coreen Frolish
Ms. Becki Fuller
Ms. Matrine Fusco
Ms. Doris A. Gale
Ms. Heather Galli
Ms. Pamela Gambarotta
Ms. Marsha Gaulin
Ms. Christine Gaumond
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Gauthier
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Gavin, Jr.
Ms. Jennie Gavrich
Mr. & Mrs. Gary S. Gianini
Mr. Jeffrey Gibler
Mr. & Mrs. James Giger
Ms. Paula S. Gilberto
Ms. Joanne Gillen
Mrs. Marion T. Gilmore
Ms. Danielle Gilmour
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Glucksman
Ms. Molly Glynn
Mr. & Mrs. Steven P. Goldenberg
Mr. David Goldenberg
Mrs. Vivian E. Gombert
Mr. Donald Goodreau
Mr. Thomas Goolsby
Ms. Kimberly Gothers
Mr. Richard Goulet
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Goyette
Ms. Catherine M. Graffy
Mr. Charles Graham
Ms. Delores P. Graham
Ms. Laurie Grandstand
Ms. Karen Grant
Mr. & Mrs. Marc A. Green

Patrons (Cont’d)
through $249
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Patrons (Cont’d)
through $249

Dr. Robert & Mrs. Barbara Green
Ms. Julia Greenbaum
Mrs. Frances W. Greene
Mr. Eric Greenhill
Mr. Christopher Grenham
Ms. Elizabeth Griffin
Ms. Rebecca Griffin
Ms. Alyssa Griswold
Mrs. Ruth Grobe
Ms. Amy Gruber
Mr. Robert Guerin
Mr. Matt Gunsalus
Mr. & Mrs. David Hadden
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth B. Hamblett
Ms. Laura Hamilton
Ms. Sarah Hamilton
Ms. Susan Hamilton
Shannon Hammer
Ms. Cara Hardacker
Ms. Kay Jean Hardin
Ms. Margaret Harper
Ms. Jennifer L. Harris
Ms. Regina Harris
Ms. Rebekah Hatch
Mr. Alex Hau
Mrs. Patricia C. Hazelwood
Mr. Peter Heard
Mr. John Hegenauer
Ms. Faith O. Helene
Ms. Sharon Heller
Ms. Amanda Hemmelgarn
Ms. Debbie Herman
Mr. Kenneth Herren
Ms. Debbie Hersh
Dr. & Mrs. Alfred Herzog
Ms. Jill Heslin
Mr. Michael Hession
Ms. Kimberly Hessler
Ms. Beth Hester
Ms. Karyn Hester
Ms. Patricia Hester
Mr. Adam Higgins
Ms. Artisena Hill
Mr. Mark Hodson
Ms. Kristi Holcombe
Ms. Lisa Holden

Ms. Beonita R. Holland
Ms. Phyllis Holland-Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. Holmes
Ms. Valarie Holst
Ms. Carmen P. Holzman
Ms. Lisa Hood
Mrs. Barbara Hopkins
Mr. Paul L. Horgan
Mr. Michael Hotaling
Mr. Claude Howard
Ms. Jennifer Hudner
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Hummel
Ms. Maria Huntsman
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne C. Huot
Mrs. Betsy Hurley
Jaonell Hutchinson
Mr. Drew Iacovazzi
Ms. Jacqueline Iacovazzi
Marving Irizarry
Chiwanda Irving
Ms. Stephanie Islaub
Ms. Janice Jacobsen
Ms. Claudia Jacobson
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Jacobson
Ms. Moira E. Jacquette
Ms. Jennifer Jaffe
Ms. Susan Jansen
Mathew & Valerie Jasinski
Mr. & Mrs. Bud Jason
Mr. Clayton Jason
Mr. Frederick E. Jenoure, Jr.
Ms. Angela Jimenez
Mr. John Johnson
Ms. Kelly Johnson
Mr. David C. Johnston & Ms. Hera 

J. Cohn-Haft
Ms. Donna E. Jolly
Ms. Shani Jonas
Ms. Kate Jorens
Ms. Alena Josephson
Mr. Dennis Joy
Ms. Rita Joy
Ms. Nicole Jung
Mr. Robert Kagan
Jyothi Kale
Sudhakar Kamireddy

Ms. Caroline Kane
Ms. Deborah Kapushinski
Mr. Peter Karalekas
Ms. Mansour Karimian
Ms. Joan M. Karpuk
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kates
Ms. Janine Kearns
Ms. Annie Keith
Mr. John Kelliher
Dr. Marian Kellner
Ms. Diane Kellsey
Ms. Joanne Kenney
Ms. Laura Kenney
Mr. Brandon Kenyon
Ms. Monica Kim
Ms. Elaina A. King
Mrs. Irene B. King
Ms. Jessica King
Mr. Joseph Kinsella
Ms. Mary Klimas
Dr. Miriam Kluger
Ms. Jessica Kodess
Ms. Robin Kohler
Mr. Justin Kolosky
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Koprowski
Mrs. Florence B. Korn
Ms. Gail G. Korten
Ms. Shana Kosiorek
Ms. Nancy A. Kramer
Mr. Dietrich Krauland
Ms. Jennifer Krebsbach
Mr. Kenneth Krissinger &  

Ms. Janice Krissinger Wros
Mr. Justin Kudler
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Kuhn
Ms. Marlene Kurban
Dr. Polyxeni Kyriakopoulos
Ms. Sarah LaFollette
Ms. Rose LaGanga
Mr. Chris Lancto
Ms. Catherine M. Langdon 

Wooters
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Langlais
Mr. Craig Lapinski
Mr. James Laurencelle
Ms. Lisa Lauretti

Ms. Megan Lavelle
Ms. Christiane Lavigne
Ms. Melinda Lazor
Mr. Tony Leadbeater
Mr. Logan LeBlanc
Mrs. Noraleen E. LeClaire
Ms. Cateshia Ledee
Mr. Steven P. LeFebvre
Mr. Ryan Leischenring
Mr. Howard Levine
Ms. Kelly Lewis
Mr. Scott Lewis
Atty. Paul & Mrs. Lichtenberger
Mr. James Lilliendahl
Mr. & Mrs. Eric J. Lim
Ms. Suzanne Linehan
Mr. Victor Liuzzo
Ms. Sarah Lochhead
Ms. Linda Lock
Ms. Susan Locke
Mr. Don Lombardo
Mr. John Longhi
Ms. Estela R. López
Mr. & Mrs. Gary S. Lowenstein
Ms. Vanessa Lozano
Ms. Amanda Lupfer
Ms. Kathryn M. Luria
Ms. Sarah Luscinskas
Ms. Rhonda Lyles Ferrebee
Ms. Meg Lynam
Mr. Matthew Lynch
Ms. Ruth Lynch
Mr. William Maag
Mr. Robert Macfarland
Ms. Betsy C. Mack
Mrs. Dorothy L. Mackay
Ms. Jannett Macon-Williams
Mr. Seth Mahler
Mr. Michael Mahonski
Ms. Mandy Major
Ms. Nancy Mala
Ajay Malani
Mr. Stanley Malecki
Ms. Patricia Malone
Ms. Fran Maltz
Ms. Amy Mandell
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Ms. Anne Mannion
Ms. Patricia Marealle
Ms. Leta Marks
Ms. Shannon Marquardt
Ms. Danielle Martin
Ms. Debra Martin
Rumbidzai Masamvu
Mr. John Matakaetis
Ms. Karen Matheson
Ms. Laurie Matthews
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Mazadoorian
Ms. Julia McCabe
Ms. Jean McCauley
Mr. Laurence McClure II
Ms. Mary McFarland
Ms. Lauren McGrew
Mr. Richard C. McKenna
Ms. Sheryle McMillan
Ms. Barbara McNair
Ms. Ramona E. McRae
Ms. Evonne Medina
Ms. Deborah Mehlman
Mr. Rick Menning
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Meny
Ms. Sarah Messier-Smith
Mrs. Leah S. Meyer
Mr. Thomas Michalski
Ms. Melanie Michaud
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond L. Mihon
Ms. Bonnie Miller
Ms. Lillian B. Miller
Mr. Thomas Miller
Ms. Florence Mills
Mr. Benjamin Minard
Ms. Dianne Misko
Aigner Mitchell
Mr. Bradley Mock
Ms. Joanne Monaco
Mr. John Monahan
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Mongillo
Ms. Cherie Montiel
Dushyant Moon
Ms. Rachel MacGillis Moore
Ms. Roberta Morehouse
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Moreschi
Mr. David Morgan

Ms. Christine Moriarty
Ms. Margaret Moriarty
Ms. Tiffany Morrill
Mr. I. L. Morris
Ms. Tammy Morris-Jones
Mrs. Elizabeth Morrison
Ms. Marissa Mounds
Ms. Patsy Mundy
Mrs. Shelby Strano Muraski
Ms. Joelle A. Murchison
Ms. Cassandra Murphy
Ms. Mary Muzzy
Akatoka Mwanawina
Ms. Marianne Neptin
Mrs. Nancy K. Netcoh
Ms. Clara Neves
Ms. Tina Newsome-Lee
Ms. Teresa Ng
Ton That Tu Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Niland
Mr. Robert Nims
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen G. Noble
Ms. Veronica North
Ms. Theresa O’Brien
Ms. Jennifer O’Connell
Ms. Mary S. O’Connor
Ms. Mary O’Connor
Ms. Leslie Offenbach
Ms. Margaret Oliver
Ms. Lynn Olson
Ms. Deborah Oquendo
Dr. Ibrahim N. Orgun
Mr. Seth Oriol
Ms. Katherine Osborne
Mr. James & Mrs. Kathy Palma
Dr. Marc Palter
Mr. Michael Papachristos
Ms. Robin Paquette
Ms. Nancy C. Parker
Pallavi Patel
Ms. Charlotte A. Pearson
Mr. Alan & Mrs. Shawn Pelletier
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Pels
Ms. Sharon Penna
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Penney
Dr. Jennifer W. Pennoyer &  

Dr. William P. Pennoyer

Mrs. Catherine Pepin
Ms. Theresa Perlin
Mr. Adam Perrin
Ms. Heidi Perry
Ms. Phyllis Perry
Mr. Stuart Perry
Mr. Nick Perugini
Ms. Marcia Pfeiffer
Ms. Donna Phelps
Ms. Michele Phelps
Ms. Nancy Phelps
Ms. Toni Phillips
Dr. Anne E. Pidano &  

Mr. Alan H. Lake
Mr. Robert Pilney
Mr. Michael Pineau
Mr. & Mrs. Willard F. Pinney, Jr.
Mr. Jonathan Pintoff
Mr. George Pizzi
Mrs. Janet K. Poet
Mr. Dave Poetto
Mr. Bryan Pollard
Ms. Karen Polmatier
Mrs. Stephanie Polzella
Ms. Sharon L. Pope &  

Mr. Alfred W. Gatti
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Portaluppi
Mrs. Janis L. Potts
Ms. Allison Poulin
Ms. Megan Poulin
Ms. Suzanne Powaluk
Ms. Heather Powers
Ms. Elisabeth Prabulos
Ms. Corinne Pretsch
Dr. Kyle Pruett
Mr. Kenneth L. Przybysz
Ms. Kim Puglise
Mr. & Mrs. Frank N. Pulito
Ms. Evelyn Puzio
Ms. Vanessa Quashie
Mr. Anthony Quattropani
Ms. Kathleen Querfeld
Ms. Stephanie Quezada
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Margaret Quigley
Mrs. Lynn Quinn
Ms. Susan Rakebrand

Mr. David Ralls
Ms. Devi Ramasamy
Ms. Beverly Ramsey
Dr. Susan K. Ratzan & Mr. Richard 

M. Ratzan
Ms. Darlene Reed
Ms. Anne-Marie Regish
Dr. & Mrs. Allan B. Reiskin
Mr. Seth Renaud
Ms. Jill Rendeiro
Mr. Andrew Reynolds
Ms. Julie Richard
Ms. Natalie Richards
Mr. David Riley
Mr. John S. Riley
Ms. Gina Rinaldi
Ms. Kelly Rios
Ms. Lorraine Rios
Mr. Dennis & Mrs. Catherine Ritch
Ms. Damaris Rivera
Ms. Jenifer Rizza
Ms. Carol Robinson
Mr. Lewis J. Robinson
Ms. Paula Robinson
Ms. Angelica Robledo
Ms. Laura Dake Roche, OD
Ms. Susan Roche
Mr. Antonio Rodriguez
Ms. Terilynn Rogers
Mr. Richard Roller
Mrs. Gilda Roncari
Mr. Fernando G. Rosa
Mr. Ryan Rose
Ms. Julia M. Rosenblum &  

Mr. Leonard Felson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Rosenfield
Ms. Christina Rosenzweig
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen B. Rotelli
Ms. Doris L. Rothe
Mr. & Mrs. James Rotondo
Ms. Constance Rotondo
Ms. Susan W. Rubin
Ms. Theresa Rust
Mr. John Sadak
Ms. Ursula Salek
Mr. Adam Salina

Patrons (Cont’d)
through $249
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Mr. Roger Salomon
Mr. Michael Salvatore
Mrs. Barbara Samberg
Ms. Sandy Samuels
Ms. Margaret Santhouse
Lee Santos
Mrs. Mary T. Sargent
Ms. Christie Sarles
Ms. Heather Savino
Ms. Kimberly Savino
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Scharr
Ms. Cheryl Schatzman
Ms. Heidi Scheidel
Mrs. Margaret F. Schenk
Mr. Brett Schiller
Mr. David Schlakman
Mr. & Mrs. Dietrich H. Schlobohm
Dr. Gail Schoppert
Mr. George Schork
Ms. Crystal A. Schuetz
Ms. Kathleen Schuster
Mr. Art Schwartz
Dr. Stanley Schwartz
Ms. Maryellen Sciallo
Temo Sciarra
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund M. See
Ms. Samantha Seelam
Mr. Jeff Segal
Mr. Richard Segool
Ms. Sarah Seiler
Ms. Ellen Seltzer
Ms. Anna Sena
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan E. Seymour
Ms. Deanne Shapiro
Mr. & Mrs. Larry G. Shapiro
Ms. Donna Shaver
Mr. David Shaw
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Shea
Mr. Tom Shea
Ms. Tara Sheldon
Ms. Virgina Shepard
Ms. Margaret Shepherd
Ms. Brooke Sherer
Mrs. Estelle M. Sherry
Ms. Margarette Shonti
Ms. Laurie Shuckerow

Ms. Christina Shugrue
Mr. Matthew Siegel
Ms. Angela Sieller
Ms. Katrina Sikorski
Ms. Patricia A. Sisti
Ms. Ellen M. Skaret
Mr. Derek Slap
Ms. Sharone Small
Mr. David Smith
Ms. Jenny Smith
Ms. Mylyn Smith
Ms. Lisa Smith-Horn
Mr. Paul Smits
Ms. Mary Smoolca
Ms. Kathryn Smyth
Ms. Jennifer Snow
Ms. Donna Snyder
Ms. Lynn Snyder
Mr. Alexander Sokolson
Ms. Ruth Solomkin
Mr. Matthew J. Southward
Mr. Joseph Spagnoletti
Ms. Stacy Sperrazza
Mr. William Stachowiak
Ms. Laura Stahnke
Mr. Robert Stair
Mr. Joseph Stanford
Ms. Jennifer Steadman
Ms. Lisa Stearns
Ms. Peggy Sterling Zopelis
Mrs. Laura Stevens
Mrs. Sarah G. Stevens
Ms. Rebecca Stewart Muro
Mr. Laurence Stone
Ms. Stacey Stone
Ms. Marilyn Stoudt
Mr. Guy Sturgis
Mr. John Sturgis
Mr. Kevin Sullivan
Ms. Nancy Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Sullivan
Mrs. Coreen A. Sunde
Mr. David Symonette
Mr. Martin Szeber
Mr. John Talcott
Mr. Stephen Tankel

Ms. Cheryl Tarnowski
Mr. Richard Tavolieri
Dr. Laine Taylor
Mr. William Teich
Ms. Deborah Tennyson
Mr. Robert Thomas
E. M. Thomas-Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Marshall Thompson
Mrs. Sarah Thompson
Ms. Elise Thomson
Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Thrall
Ms. Barbara M. Tierney
Dr. Fred F. Tilden &  

Dr. Lisa B. Namerow
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Tine
Ms. Karen Tiroletto
Mr. Tony Tkanghese
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Tobasky
Ms. Heidi Toce
Mr. Joey Tolentino
Ms. Jessica Torizzo
Mr. Robert J. Trafford
Ms. Mary Tramontozzi
Mr. Peter Tramontozzi
Mr. Darrell Lewis Trapp
Ms. Patricia H. Tremblay
Mr. Stanley Tripp
Ms. Paula Troiano
Dr. Thomas Trojian
Ms. Deborah Trovato
Ms. Sarah Turner
Mr. Michael Ugliarolo
Ms. Melinda S. Valencia
Ms. Patricia Valle
Mr. & Mrs. Angelo Vasi
Mr. James Vasquenza
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Venneman
Ms. Beth-Ann Vervaert
Ms. Diane L. Vigneau &  

Mr. John R. Britt
Ms. Debra Vignone
Mr. Robert Volpe, Esq.
Ms. Lyn G. Walker
Ms. Racquel Walker
Mr. Richard Wall
Mr. Michael Wallace
Deputy Chief (Ret.) Terry L. Waller

Ms. Torilynn Walton
Mr. William Walton
Mrs. Shirley J. Warn
Ms. Margery Warren
Ms. Shirley T. Warren
Ms. Theresa Washington
Ms. Deborah Washington-McNeill
Mr. Frank Waters
Mrs. Marilyn Webber
Mr. David Weigert
Mr. Donald Weigt
Ms. Ann Weisel
Ms. Jeannine Welch
Ms. Sheila Wells
Mr. Clifford Wess
Kayla West
Ms. Ruth-Anne Wheeler
Ms. Ellen Whelan
Mr. & Mrs. James White
Mr. & Mrs. Robert White
Ms. Amy Whitley Fernald
Mr. Wilfred &  

Mrs. Fredricka Whitman 
Mrs. Louise M. Wilder
Mr. Jack Wilkins
Mr. Bill Williams
Mr. Don Williams
Tamar Williamson
Mr. Stephen &  

Mrs. Katherine Wilson
Mr. Howard Winslow
Mr. Benjamin Wolf
Ms. Kristy Wolfe
Mr. Albert Wong
Mr. Alex Wong
Ms. Elizabeth Wood
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Wright
Ms. Mellissa Wrinn
Mr. Wilfred Zahner
Mr. Michael Zaleski
Mr. John T. Zembron
Ms. Sandra Zlokower
Ms. Darlene Zoller
Mr. Jason Zuber
Mrs. Linda Zultowski
Mr. Michael Zurcher

Patrons (Cont’d)
through $249
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Gifts in Kind

ORGANIZATIONS

Bob’s Discount Furniture
Boston Red Sox
Building and Remodeling
Bushnell Park Carousel
Cigna
The Cobb School, Montessori
Connor Golf
CoverSafe, Inc.
Farmington Valley American 

Muslim Center, Inc.
Future Now, Inc.
The Glastonbury Auxiliary of  

The Village
Glastonbury River Runners
The Hartford Financial Services 

Group, Inc.
Hartford Foundation for Public 

Giving
Hartford Golf Club
Hartford Hospital Community 

Health Clinics
Department of Dentistry & 

Diabetes Lifecare
Hartford Hospital Dept. of 

Medicine
Hartford Knights Youth 

Organization
Helping Hands First Night
Holy Trinity Church
Hop Meadow Country Club
Kids in Limos, Inc.
Lake of Isles
Larrabee Fund of Greater Hartford
Liberty Bank
Light up Ledyard
MFS Investment Management
Newington Schoolhouse Quilters
Phillips Candy House
The Jordan Matthew Porco 

Foundation
Prudential Financial, Inc.
ReleasePoint, Inc.
The Simsbury Auxiliary of The 

Village
Somers Congregational Church

Starr Realty Group at  
Keller Williams

The Suffield Auxiliary of  
The Village

Tallwood Country Club
Mark Twain House 
The West Hartford Auxiliary of  

The Village
Union Baptist Church of Hartford
United Way of Central and 

Northeastern Connecticut
University of Hartford
Wadsworth Atheneum
Wampanoag Country Club

INDIVIDUALS

Ms. Toni Ann Abbruzese
Mrs. Elaine Akley
Ronald J. Albert, DMD
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Allen
Ms. Sara Batchelder
Mr. Andrew Baldassarre
Ms. Sara Avatapalli & Mr. Adam 

Denninger
Mr. & Mrs. James Azzaro
Ms. Merily Behm
Ms. Beverly Boyle
Mr. Iain Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Bucchi
Mr. Richard Bundy, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Byrne, III
Ms. Creta Chandler
Mr. Keith Ciociola
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Clay
Mr. & Mrs. John Colapietro
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Connelly
Ms. Kimberly Conrad
Mr. Colin &  Mrs. Jeanmarie 

Cooper
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Cowles
Ms. Cristina Criss
Ms. Jeannette Dehmer
Ms. Maryellen Dinda
Mr. Jay Driggers
Mr. John Emmanuel
Ms. Deanna Ericson

Ms. Carrie L. Firestone
Mr. Sheldon Freeman
Ms. Courtney Galotti
Mr. Gregg Goumas
Ms. Betty Ann Grady
Ms. Nancy Hagstrom
The Hogan Family
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Jakubowski
Ms. Jaime Jinks
Ms. Susan Keller
Ms. Raeanne Kelly
Mr. Patrick & Mrs. Patricia Kinney
Ms. Carol Kohn
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kratzer
Ms. Justyn LeDrew
The Levy Family
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Lovin
Ms. Kathryn MacKay
Ms. Allene Madnick
Mr. Edwin Malet & Ms. Jo Anne 

Durako
Mr. Zachary & Mrs. Kathleen Malet
Ms. Fran Maltz
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Martel
Mr. David & Mrs. Dana Misorski
Ms. Margaret Moriarty
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Motta
Mr. Thomas O’Donnell
Ms. Jennifer Otto
The Page Family
Ms. Tina Parchin, PhD

Mrs. Barbara M. Perry
Mr. & Mrs. Erik Person
Mr. Jack Perugini
Ms. Meghan Pistritto
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Prudhomme
Ms. Chalynne Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Reilly
Ms. Elizabeth Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. James Ruel
Ms. Ann Schoeninger
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Schumann
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Sokolski
Mr. Jay Spivak & Ms. Julie Spivak
Mr. & Mrs. Adam Stannard
Ms. Kathy Schwartz
Ms. Peggy Sterling Zopelis
Ms. Sarah Strickland
Mr. Kumar Subhav
The Talotta Family
Ms. Kelly Trahan
Ms. Mavourneen Vigneault
Ms. Jackie Vincenzo
Mrs. Beth Weisel
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Werstak
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Whitman
Ms. Magrieta Willard
Ms. Keri Willis
Mr. Christopher Winship
Mr. Jaren Yang
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Yoreo
Ms. Allie Zisfein

Pictured: Starr Realty Group employees donated essential 
hygiene items for clients at The Village’s Spring Street Family 
Center in December.

The Village     FY20-21 Annual Report     37

* deceased



Endowment Gifts

A strong endowment is a critical component of an 
institution’s financial strength. Funds established in 
support of The Village’s endowment provide program 
support for the families we serve today and for future 
generations. They also generate steady and predictable 
income for daily operations. We are grateful to the 
donors who established these lasting gifts:

Ruth E. Clark Memorial Endowment Fund
Norbert Fried Memorial Scholarship Fund
Dian D. and Irving J. (Irv) Friedman Family Fund Friends 
of the Family Endowed Fund
Cynthia B. Godfrey Memorial Fund
Betty Goumas Memorial Fund
Kissane Family Emergency Assistance Fund

The Village Legacy Society

The Village Legacy Society is a devoted group of donors 
who have named The Village as a beneficiary in their 
estate plans. Their generous bequests will enrich, sustain 
and preserve our services, establishing an enduring 
legacy of caring, protection and support for the children, 
families and adults we serve. We are honored to be the 
guardian of these meaningful contributions:

Estate of Flora W. Arnoldi
Brian and Wendy Carberg
Mrs. Francine E. Christiansen
Mr. Colin & Mrs. Jeanmarie Cooper
Mrs. Janice F. Klein
Mr. Barry N. Lastra
Mrs. Pamela P. Little
Estate of Sallie Norris
Ms. Susan Varnum Smith Rubin
Mr. Henry R. Schwartz
Mrs. Erika M. Smith
Ms. Jennifer R. Walkwitz
Mrs. Louise M. Wilder
Estate of Mella Yaneski

Pictured: Hanna Petit Chapman, Petit Family Foundation Board 
Member and William A. Petit, Jr., MD, President, Petit Family Foundation, 
presented a generous donation to Gretchen Fountain, Village Director 
of Corporate and Foundation Relations (left) and Rachel Kaemmerlen, 
former Village Clinical Director of Alison Gill Lodge (right) in support of 
The Village’s programs for girls and young women.
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The Village’s Development office 
is available to discuss your  
family’s planned giving options.  
Call 860-297-0545.

Leaving a Legacy

Bob and Judy Sturgis created the Robert 
& Judith Sturgis Family Foundation as 
a charitable resource for organizations 
close to their hearts. A longtime Simsbury 
Auxiliary Member and educator, Judy took 
a special interest in The Village’s Early 
Childhood Learning Center. Judy lost her 
battle with pancreatic cancer in April 2021 
but her gift will make a significant difference 
in the lives of young children and their 
families for years to come.

Meet Bob.

Scan for Bob’s story.

Pictured: Bob Sturgis 
holding a photo  
of Judy Sturgis.
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About The Village

Executive 
LeadershipBoard of Directors

Galo A. Rodriguez, MPH
President, Chief Executive 
Officer

Deborah Bradley
Vice President,  
Human Resources

Tammy K. Freeberg, MSW
Vice President,
Strategy and Planning

Hector Glynn, MSW
Chief Operating Officer

Steven Moore, PhD
Vice President,
Business Development

Martin Morrissey, MHA, CPA, 
FACHE
Chief Financial Officer

Eric Schwartz, PsyD, ABPP
Senior Vice President,
Clinical Programs

Derek Slap, MBA
Vice President,  
Advancement

Laine Taylor, DO, MBA
Medical Director

John Turgeon, CPA, HCS*
Board Chair
Partner, CohnReznick

Curt Cameron*
Board Vice Chair
President, Thomas Hooker  
Brewing Company

Cathy Iacovazzi*
Board Secretary

Galo A. Rodriguez, MPH*
Village President & CEO

Ellie Benson
Village Auxiliary 
Representative

Andrew G. Baldassarre*
Principal & Chief Market 
Strategist, Rossmore Private 
Capital, LLC

Jeffrey A. Brine, Esq.
Member & Attorney at Law,
Kurien Ouellette, LLC

Richard (Jerry) Bundy
Community Volunteer

Wendy Carberg
Vice President Group &
Worksite Markets,
Guardian Life Insurance 
Company

Carrie M. Casciani 
Sr. VP Corporate Internal Audit & 
Chief Risk Officer, Cigna

Jeanmarie H. Cooper*
Community Volunteer

Beth A. Costello*
Executive Vice President & CFO,
The Hartford Financial Services
Group, Inc.

Thomas Daugherty
Partner, KPMG

Kim DiPietro
Community Volunteer

Margaret Pearl Douglas, CPA
Certified Public Accountant and 
CEO, Canoville Consulting, LLC

William D. Field
President, FieldActivate

David L. Friar, Architect
Community Volunteer

Lawrence J. Gavrich
Founder & President,
Home on The Course, LLC

Stephen E. Goldman, Esq.
Managing Partner,  
Robinson + Cole

Frederick E. Jenoure, Jr.
Owner, FEJ Consulting

Diana Sousa Jepsen, MBA
Associate Vice President,
Marketing and Public Affairs,
University of Saint Joseph

Richard M. Kaplan, Esq.
Associate General Counsel,
United Technologies Corp.

Patrick Kinney
Community Volunteer

Charles H. Klippel, Esq.
Community Volunteer

Barry N. Lastra
Community Volunteer

Zachary Malet
Associate Director, Disney 
Platform Distribution,  
Disney Media &  
Entertainment Distribution

Patricia Marealle, Esq.
Staff Attorney, Immigrant 
Children’s Justice Project
Center for Children’s Advocacy

Dr. Elsa M. Núñez
President, Eastern Connecticut
State University

Brian P. Reilly*
Chief Auditor and Sr. Vice 
President, Travelers

*member, executive committee
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Locations

Hartford

Suffield Second Chance Shop
116 Mountain Rd., Suffield, CT 06078
860-668-2841

Simsbury Second Chance Shop
12 Station St., Simsbury, CT 06070  
860-658-7152

Glastonbury Second Chance Shop
730 Hebron Ave., Glastonbury, CT 06033
860-633-5188

West Hartford Second Chance Shop
175 Park Rd., West Hartford, CT 06119
860-461-7067

Main Campus
1680 Albany Ave., Hartford, CT 06105
860-236-4511

The Village South
331 Wethersfield Ave., Hartford, CT 06114

Spring Street Family Center
105 Spring St., Hartford, CT 06105

The QPC at Alison Gill Lodge 
151 Hartford Road, Manchester, CT 06040

The Village Maternal, Infant,  
and Early Childhood Home  
Visiting Program
One Regency Dr., Bloomfield, CT 06002

KIDSAFE CT  
An affiliate of The Village
19 Elm St., Vernon, CT 06066

Second Chance Shops

Extended Day Treatment

Suffield

Simsbury

Bloomfield

West 
Hartford

East 
Hartford

Glastonbury

Vernon

Middletown
Meriden

New 
Britain

Manchester

1680 Albany Ave., Hartford, CT 06105

300 Parker St., Manchester, CT 06042

282 Main St. Ext., Middletown, CT 06457

210 Pomeroy Ave., Meriden, CT 06541

Integrated Pediatric Care
A partnership with Connecticut
Children’s Medical Center

800 Connecticut Blvd., 1st Floor,  
East Hartford, CT 06108

65 Kane St., 2nd Floor
West Hartford, CT 06119

Linking Youth to Natural
Communities (LYNC)

51 Gillett Street, Hartford, CT 06105

145 S. Whiting St., New Britain, CT 06051

The Village provides services in
these Hartford schools:

Alfred E. Burr Middle School
Bulkeley High School
Burns Latino Studies Academy
Dr. Michael D. Fox School
Dwight Bellizzi Dual Language Academy
Hartford Public High School
Martin Luther King Jr. Middle School
Milner Middle School
Fred D. Wish Museum School
OPPortunity High School
Sarah J. Rawson Elementary School
S.A.N.D. School
West Middle School

* School-based mental health clinics were 
virtual in FY20-21
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Ana Alfaro
Dr. Biree Andemariam
Mark Anson and Robyne  

Watkin-Anson
Peter Arakas
Doris Arrington
Samuel and Janet Bailey
Hyacinth Bailey, Esq.
Constance Bain
Andrea Barton Reeves, Esq.
Nicole Blades
Nannette Bosh-Finance
Kenneth Boudreau
Martha Brackeen-Harris
Chester (Chet) Brodnicki
John Bruno and  

Artemis Tsagaris
Carlene Bush
Thomas Byrne
Marcy Cain
Patricia Campanella Daniels
Edward Casares, Jr.
David Castellani
Lesa Cavallero-Laraia
Francine Christiansen
Ruth Clark
Judith Clarke
Stacy Hurley Cloud
Sara Connolly
Judyth Coughlin
Jean and Ed Cowles
Christopher Dadlez
Edward Danek, Jr.
Rick Daniels
Alden Davis
Dr. Eddie Davis
Dan and Nine Dechamps
John Henry Decker
Jaye Donaldson
Susan Dunn

Ambassadors are engaged members of the community who 
share a commitment to The Village’s mission and help spread 
the word about and garner support for The Village.

Dr. Paul Dworkin
Dan Eudy
Rose Fortuna
Kathleen Kane-Francalangia
Susan Freedman
John Q. Gale
Marilda Gándara, Esq.
Matthew Gordon, Esq.
Marc and Sheryl Green
Arthur Greenblatt
Kevin Grenham
Donald Griesdorn
Ruth Grobe
Nathan Grube
Dr. Walter Harrison
David Hart
Michael Haylon
Jeffrey Hoffman
John Horak, Esq.
John Hurley
Janet Jackson
Leonard Jaskol
John Kennelly
Judy Kissane
Janice Klein
Alan Kreczko
Robert Laraia and Lesa  

Cavallero-Laraia
Lewis Lassow
Diane Lipes
Dr. Thomas Lipscomb
Peter and Rosemary 

Lombardo
Dr. Darcy Lowell
Sheralyn Marsh
The Reverend William  

McKissick, Jr.
Yvette Meléndez
EdJohnetta Miller
Dana Misorski and  

David Misorski

Mark Mitchell
Thea Montanez
Christopher Montross
Joelle Murchison
Denise Nappier
Peter Neville
Bobby Nims
Mark Nisbett
Irene O’Connor
Bonnie Parry
Teresa Pelham
Steve Phillips
Paul Pita
Janis Potts
JoAnn Price
Dr. Kyle Pruett
Wanda Reyes-Dawes
The Honorable Matt Ritter
Dr. John Rodis
Dr. Annette Rogers
Jason Rojas
Nelly Rojas Schwan
Gilda Roncari
Fernando Rosa
Dr. Juan Salazar
Dr. Carlos Salguero
Anita Ford Saunders
Philip Schulz
Jennifer Shimanski
Robert Smith, Jr.
Albert Staten
Laura Stevens
Sarah Stevens
Edward Sullivan
Carol Waxman
Armistead Webster
Joseph Wendover
Louise Wilder
John and Linda Zembron

Committee of the Auxilians

The Village and the children and 
families we serve are fortunate to 
have the support of more than 400 
volunteer Auxilians. Among many 
other things, the Auxilians run our 
Second Chance Shops, thrift boutiques 
that sell new and gently used clothing 
and household items. All proceeds 
from the Shops support The Village.

Glastonbury

Sandra Nix, Chair
Cathy Daly, Vice Chair
JoAnn Adams, Shop Manager

Simsbury

Patty Crawford, Co-Chair
Gail Korten, Co-Chair
Lynn Snyder, Shop Chair
 

Suffield

Jayne Hastings, Co-President
Ellen Peterson, Co-President
Janeene Crane, Shop Manager
Chris Rago, Shop Manager 

West Hartford

Jill Scully, Co-Chair
Carol Waxman, Co-Chair

Ambassadors
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Affiliations & Partnerships Licensure & Accreditation Associations & Memberships

Access Agency
Alliance for Bloomfield’s Children
Catholic Charities, Archdiocese of Hartford
Child FIRST
Child Guidance Clinic for Central 

Connecticut
City of Hartford Division for Young Children
Community Health Services
Community Renewal Team
Connecticut Children’s Medical Center
Family Life Education
Foodshare
Hartford Board of Education
Hartford Division for Youth
Hartford Public Library
Hartford/West Hartford System of Care
Hispanic Health Council
Judge Baker Children’s Center, an affiliate 

of Harvard Medical School
KIDSAFE CT
Institute of Living, a division of Hartford 

Hospital
Manchester Community College
Middlesex Hospital
National Child Traumatic Stress Network
National Health Service Corps
Putnam Public Library
Read to Grow
Stafford Public Library
Town of Enfield
Upper Albany Neighborhood Collaborative
UCONN Health Center
Urban League
Windham Area Interfaith Ministry
Yale Child Study Center

Department of Children and 
Families Licenses

Child Care Facility to provide Group Home 
Services

Child Care Facility to provide Temporary 
Shelter Services

Child Placing Agency and Foster Care and 
Adoption Services

Extended Day Treatment
Outpatient Psychiatric Clinic for Children

Residential Treatment Department 
of Public Health Licenses

Psychiatric Outpatient Clinic for Adults
Facility for the Care or Treatment of 

Substance Abusive or Dependent 
Persons

Office of Early Childhood

Child Day Care Center for Preschool 
Services

Accrediting Bodies

American Psychological Association
The Joint Commission 
National Association for the Education of 

Young Children (NAEYC)

Alliance for Children & Families
Association of Psychology Postdoctoral 

and Internship Centers
Asylum Hill Neighborhood Association
Blue Hills Civic Association
Child Welfare League of America, Inc.
Connecticut Alliance of Family Resource 

Centers
Community Volunteer Family Resource 

Center Alliance
Connecticut Council on Adoption
Connecticut Council on Family Service 

Agencies
Connecticut Early Childhood Alliance
CT Community Nonprofit Alliance (The 

Alliance)
Family Support Network
Fatherhood Initiative of Connecticut
Hartford/West Hartford System of Care/

Community Collaborative
MetroHartford Alliance
National Council for Community 

Behavioral Healthcare
Parents as Teachers National Center
Planned Giving Group of Connecticut
United Way of Central and Northeastern 

Connecticut
West End Civic Association
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A Top Workplace...Again!

We are grateful for our employees’ hard work and dedication, especially during these 
challenging times. We’re pleased that our staff feels the love and that, for the second year in a 
row, The Village was named a Top Workplace. The designation, earned through an anonymous 
survey and awarded by an independent non-profit, validates our commitment to diversity 
and inclusion and encouraging different points of view. This year, staff also overwhelmingly 
reported feeling that The Village operates by strong values and is “going in the right direction.”

Pictured: Mandy Lupfer, LPC, ATR-P, Village Therapist & Clinician; Sonia Gutierrez, Village Medical Assistant, Psychiatry; 
Cassandra Schend, Village Project Director, Vernon ROCKS; Xiomara Rosa, Village Access Team Leader.
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The Village has been named Top Workplace two years in a row
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Being named a Top Workplace doesn’t happen by 
accident or luck. We value our staff and make sure 
they feel it—the culture, communication, benefits 
and of course our mission.

- Galo Rodriguez, Village President & CEO
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The Village for Families & Children
1680 Albany Avenue • Hartford, CT 06105

thevillage.org • 860-236-4511

facebook.com/thevillagect

instagram.com/thevillagect

youtube.com/villagenewsct

linkedin.com/company/thevillagect

Alicia Aponte, Village Lead Nurse, Eagle House Psychiatric 
Residential Treatment Facility and Matthew Dickison, Village 
Adult Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner, were acknowledged with 
The Hartford Business Journal’s Health Care Heroes Awards 
this past year for being outstanding healthcare leaders.




